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Fall 2017 

  

 Ride Schedule 

  
The 2017 riding season for SATRA has come to a close.  We had a great year of riding with a good mix of 
conditions and very few cancellations.  Thanks to all the track owners and SATRA track representatives for all 
their help with the scheduling of rides, coordinating the flagging, and track prep that goes into making this club 
enjoyable for all.   
 
Unadilla Flagging 

 

Thanks to everyone who flagged the Unadilla National.  Again this year we received many thanks and kudos 
from the staff at Unadilla, MX Sports, & the AMA.  My thanks goes out to Leon Whaley for coordinating the 
flagging with the Unadilla staff and the AMA, and running the SATRA base camp from his camper. 
 
Post June 1st Memberships 

 

At the December monthly meeting we will be reviewing all of the post June 1st memberships against our 
flagging sign in sheet.  If you met the work requirements you will be receiving your membership refund in the 
few weeks after the meeting.  If any post June 1st member has questions about their refund, please attend the 
meeting or contact Paul Hawthorne or myself. 
 
Post June 1st 2017 all membership dues will be $280 for the remaining 2016 riding season.  If you meet the 
work requirements, i.e. flagging Unadilla or any other pre-approved work arrangements, you will be given a 
refund of the difference of a working membership ($160 single, $140 Family) at the end of the riding season. 
 
SATRA Meetings 
 
SATRA holds a monthly meeting on the first Monday of every month (except Jan, July, Sept) at 7pm, at the 
Fayetteville town hall.  Everybody is invited including guests and kids.  The meetings generally last around 1 
hour, and are very informal.  All the decisions pertaining to the week to week operations and the direction of the 
club, big or small are discussed at the meetings. Below are just a few highlights of the things we will be 
working on this winter for the following riding season. 
 

• Riding/working schedule 

• Membership options and dues 

• All SATRA activities   



 

Our next SATRA Meeting will be held on Monday December 4th, 2017.  The Village Hall is located on Route 5 
(425 E. Genesee St.) next to the fire station adjacent to Dunkin Donuts (formally Friendly’s).  Parking is behind 
the building.  Enter through the back door, go up the stairs to the 2nd floor, and into the court room. 

Always call the Hotline before leaving for a ride or a meeting. 

Nominations of Officers for 2018 

From now until the December meeting we will be accepting nominations for officers for the 2018 riding season.  
We really need to have more people become involved in the running of our club. Please consider becoming 
more involved with the organization. Do not hesitate to give me, or any of the officers a call and we will be glad 
to discuss the positions and what is involved. 

The officer positions are:            Current Officers: 

• President: runs the meetings, generally organizes all SATRA activities Bill Staelens  

• Vice President: aids the President in all duties                Josh Mann 

• Treasurer: collects dues & disperses payments, tracks the club account         Luke Schuon 

• Secretary: takes minutes of the meetings, tracks club activities           Desiree Christy 

 

There are also a couple of appointed positions in the club that include, maintaining the SATRA hotline, SATRA 
website/facebook, and the SATRA database.  We have some great people handling these roles now that I’m 
sure could use some help or would love to groom their replacements.  If any club member is interested in 
helping with these responsibilities let me know.  

  

  
 

Bill Staelens SATRA President 


